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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

DATED MATERIAL 

PLEASE DELIVER PROMPTLY 

Again and Again, the Sun Will Rise 
When the sabbath was over, Mary Magdalene, and Mary the 
mother of James, and Salome brought spices, so that they 

might go and anoint him. And very early on the first day of the week, when the 
sun had risen, they went to the tomb. –Mark 16:1-2 

Every year, I find the Daylight Savings time change a challenge. Maybe because I 
am not much of a morning person, I really notice the time change on Sunday 
mornings. We had finally changed from getting up in the dark and to the sun 
rising as I would get to the church. Then, the time changes, and I’m again 
waiting for the sun to rise, making my walk in the early morning light. 

The Easter story in all four Gospels happens at sunrise. While strict observance 
of the Sabbath laws would have allowed the women to prepare Jesus’ body for 
burial the night before, after sundown, the women are all portrayed as waiting 
for the sun to rise before they begin their task. I understand this choice. There is 
something about waiting for the morning that makes a difficult task easier. 

I must have been about thirteen or fourteen years old when I first learned this 
lesson. By my memory, it must have been April, because I remember this sense 
of overwhelming panic about the tasks I still had to complete before the end of 
the school year. It was just too much, and I began to sob. My Mom must have 
overheard me, because she softly knocked on my door and asked what was 
wrong. After my simple explanation, she simply said: “Go to sleep, and things 
will look better in the morning.” She was right. 

The women have waited until the morning, because your fears always look 
smaller in the light of day. Now they can approach their difficult task and 
prepare Jesus’ body. 

But, unknown to them, the sunrise has brought more than new light. The 
sunrise has brought new life. Instead of continuing their grief, the women are 
stunned into fear. Mark’s Gospel has an uncertain ending. The women hear 
from the angel of Jesus’ promise to meet them all in Galilee, but they flee, afraid 
of what has happened. 

But, somewhere, someone gathered courage, and told the story. One of the 
women, or all of them together, found the words to share the Good News. Jesus 
had risen from the dead, just as he promised. Again and again, the sun WILL 
rise. 

As we emerge from the darkness of the COVID pandemic, we know that the 
dawn is breaking all around us. As ministries re-emerge, and as life picks up 
again, we, too, rest assured in the promise of the dawn. 
Jesus has risen from the dead. 

Again and Again, Christ is Risen, Indeed!     

    In Christ, 
                       

Open 6 amñ6 pm, 
Mon.ñFri. 

8 amñ4 pm, Sat.   
Ph. 840-8713 

 

Holy Week Schedule  
Holy Thursday Worship Walk 

Thursday, April 1, 2021 
1:00-4:00pm-Appointment only 

6:00ï8:00pm-Open to everyone 

Online Good Friday Worship 
on Friday, April 2, 7:00pm 
Featuring Epworth Youth 
Easter Sunday Worship 

on Sunday, April 4 
9:30amïSunday School 

10:00amïCoffee Fellowship 
1:30amïEaster Worship 

Church Offices will 
close on Friday,  

April 2nd at noon 
and will be closed all 

day Monday April 
5th in observance of 

Good Friday and  
Easter Monday 
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Class of 2021 
Jackie Owen—Staff-Parish 
Rob Marshall—Trustees 
Matt Nielson—Finance 

Class of 2022 
Dave Hanson—Staff-Parish 
Mike Watterson—Trustees 
Lori Glaser—Finance 

Class of 2023 
Sherri Horsager—Staff-Parish 
Aaron Von Eschen—Trustees 
Derek Woehl—Finance 

 5th Apryl Schroeder 
        Anna Lint 
 9th  Abbey Fick 
10th Amy Noeske 
        Dan Elston 
11th Carol Nelson 
13th Derek Goehring 
15th  Kelly Pederson 
16th Olive Reile 
18th Rydel Samuelson 
22nd Derek Bruns 
        Matthew Glaser 
23rd Sawyer Reile 
30th Jeanne Burchill 
        Talon Schlittenhardt 

The next funeral will be 
served by the November 

serving group.  

2021     7th Don & Lisa Baasch 
16th  George & Jan McCarthy 

hǇŜƴ ¢ŀōƭŜ  

Our Open Table 
Community Meal is 
scheduled every last 
Tuesday of the month 

and we are hoping to serve our April 
meal in-person on Tuesday, April 
27th from 5:30-6:30 pm! Please 
watch for announcements to come! 
If you would still like to pick up your 
meal, please call the church office 
and let us know the number of 
meals you would like. This will help 
us immensely in our planning! 
Please know that the safety of our 
community and church family are 
our biggest concerns! A responsible 
response to the COVID-19 Pandemic 
is our goal. We are looking forward 
to seeing our community members 
and church family again! We ask that 
everyone please wear a mask at all 
times, except when eating our meal. 
Blessings to you all!    
  —The Open Table Team 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ—”Dear Friends in Mission, ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗ The 
dear people you just helped with your gift to UMCOR 
may never have the opportunity to meet you, but if they 
did, I am certain their response would be— Thank you!” 
—Grace and Peace, Roland Fernandes, General Secretary 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ—”Pastor Dayne, Thanks for being a part of 
our Pinewood Derby event this year. Appreciate you 
taking the time to be a judge. Also we appreciate the use 
of Epworth each week for our Cub Scout activities.  
Thanks again.” 
 —Joe Sykora, Valley City Cub Scouts 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ—”Dear Ladies of the Epworth Unit of United 
Methodist Women, Our sincerest appreciation for your 
condolences and contribution to the mission work of The 
United Methodist Church, a special way to honor and 
commemorate Stephanie’s devoted service, involvement, 
and all that she stood for. A servant’s heart ~ she would 
be so pleased. We were overwhelmed by the support of 
our family and friends. Knowing how much others care 
has been a true comfort during a very emotional time. 
Again, thank you from the bottom of our hearts.” 
 —Family of Stephanie Cummings 

Thank you—”During a time like this we realize how much 
our friends and relatives really mean to us...Your 
expression of sympathy will always be remembered.”  
 —Family of Laura Kapka Borchert 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
10am Pastorôs 
Bible Study 

Holy Thursday 
Prayer Walkð 
1-4pm by appt..  
6-8pmðopen to 
all 

2 
Church Office 
close @ noon 

5pm Community 
Good Friday Ser-
vice on KOVC 

7pm Online Good 
Friday Service by 
Epworth Youth 

3 

4 

 

9:30am Sunday 
School In-person 
& online 

10:30am In-
person & Online 
Worship 
Baptism-Von Eschen 

5 
Church Office 

Closed in  

observance of 

Easter Monday 

6 

9am BC 

Ministerial 

12pm Rotary 

7 

 

11:30am  

Theology Lunch 

7pm Youth /  

Confirmation 

8 

10am Pastorôs 

Bible Study 

 

7pm Cub Scouts 

9 10 

11 

9:30am Sunday 
School In-person 
& online 

10:30am In-
person & Online 
Worship 

12 

 

 

7pm Bridges 

Backpack mtg. 

13 

9:30am Sermon 

Text Study 

14 

11:30am  
Theology Lunch 

5-6pm Church  
Family Supper 

5:30pm Servant 
Leadership Team 

7pm Youth  

15 

10am Pastorôs 

Bible Study 

Circles Meetðto 

be decided 

7pm Cub Scouts 

 

16 17 

18 
 

Camp Sunday 

9:30am Sunday 
School In-person & 
online 

10:30am In-person 
& Online Worship 

11:30am Lunch 

19 20 

9:30am Sermon 

Text Study 

12pm Rotary 

2pm All Staff 

21 

11:30am  

Theology Lunch 

7pm Youth /  

Confirmation 

22 

10am Pastorôs 

Bible Study 

 

7pm Cub Scouts 

23 24 

25 

9:30am  
Sunday School  

10:30am In-
person & Online 
Worship 

12:15pm Meals 
on Wheels  
Delivery 

26 27 

9:30am Sermon 

Text Study 

 

5:30-6:30pm 

Open Table  

Community Meal 

28 

11:30am  

Theology Lunch 

7pm Youth  

29 

10am Pastorôs 

Bible Study 

 

7pm Cub Scouts 

30  

Holy Week 

Evening Prayer with  
Pastor Dayne via  

Facebook Live each  
evening at 7:00 pm 

Pastor Dayne is away 
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aŀǊŎƘ мτaŀǊŎƘ нрΣ нлнм 
Daily Expenses/Maintenance              $14,134.60 
Building/Trustees                                           205.00 
Glory of God’s House Campaign              2,475.00 
Christian Ed.             205.00 
Matthew 25             375.00 
Memorials                    225.00 
Parking Lot                                                      155.00 
UMCOR Sunday                 485.00 
Upper Room         35.00 
 

Sunday Online Worship Attendance (views) 
 

March 7—76  In person—28  
March 14—43   In person—25  
March 21—31   In person—35 
March 28—  In person—47 
 

Sunday School (online & In person) 
March 7—10 
March 14—10 
March 21—14 
March 28—17 

THANKS to all who have contributed.  I 
currently do not have sufficient funds to make 
the April 15 interest payment, but I am only a 
few hundred short.  All of your gifts are greatly 
appreciated.   
  —Wayne Winkler 
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²ŀȅǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ—Gifts 
may be dropped off at or 
mailed to the church, 
checks addressed to 
Epworth UMC may be 

deposited in the drive through deposit box 
at First Community Credit Union, or you 
may use the online giving option on our 
webpage. Go to 
www.epworthvalleycity.com, choose the 
giving tab, click on the “Donate” button and 
follow instructions. Our online giving is 
managed by PayPal, yet you do not need to 
have a PayPal account to support our 
ministries. You may also choose to set up an 
Electronic Funds Transfer by downloading 
the EFT Form on the Giving page. Fill it out, 
sign, and return to the church office. 

Mortgage Balance 1 3/20/2021  $  171,223.57 Pymt Due 11/15/22 $1,983.46 
Mortgage Balance 2   3/20/2021  $  200,000.00 Pymt Due 4/15/21 $   849.32 
Last Principal Payment 1/20/2021  $     18,487.87     
Principal paid YTD in 2021   $     18,487.87     
Interest paid YTD in 2021   $       1,379.40     

Total paid YTD in 2021   $     19,867.27     

Principal paid in last 30 days  $          
Interest paid in last 30 days  $          767.13     
Funds available for payment    $          518.64     

It has been an exciting 
month for our partnership 

with the Great Plains Food Bank. We have 
participated in another Mobile Food Pantry, 
which served 525 households, 630 adults, 387 
children, and 321 seniors! Every 3 months, 
this community-wide event shares produce, 
dairy, and meat with families in need, as well 
as helping those families make connection to 
other food assistance programs. 
Additionally, our Open Shelf program (created 
and supported by UMW), and is an extension 
of our Open Table meal and our Matthew 25 
Fund, has begun an expanded distribution of 
food items for families. We have limited its 
availability to families with whom we have a 
relationship, and we have already distributed 
multiple boxes of pantry staples. 

9ǇǿƻǊǘƘΩǎ Iƻƭȅ DǊƻǳƴŘǎτ
We are looking forward to 

families participating in our “Easter Photo 
Hop” centered on our coffee kiosk. This 
program is a fill-in for our Easter Egg Hunt for 
Easter Sunday. Families (of whatever size or 
age) can pick up the photo scavenger hunt at 
the church or EHG, and then will prove their 
completion through a drop-off and download. 
This is a way Epworth can continue to use this 
ministry as a relationship-builder between our 
church and our community. “Building 
relationships, one cup at a time.” 

Searching for a Study 
Pastor Dayne is seeking leaders 
to help lead our next all-church 
study. We have several options 

arriving in the next few weeks, and are 
looking for suggestions. If you are interested 
in helping decide on our study and/or in 
leading a group, we will be making some 
plans. We will be gathering in May to choose 
a study, participating in the study in June and 
July, and leading a small group after Labor 
Day. Stop by the Church Office to participate. 

Holy Thursday Worship Walk 
       Join us for an experiential worship on Holy 
Thursday, April 1! 
      We had such a great response to our Ash 
Wednesday Adventure that we are planning a 
similar event for Holy Thursday, focusing on the 
events of Jesus’ last week of ministry. There will 
be a pattern through the church that you can 
follow at your own pace, and experiences of 
prayer, worship, and music. The worship walk 
will conclude with communion in the sanctuary. 
We hope you will join us Holy Week for  
this worship event. 
      The Worship Walk will be available  
from 6-8pm, and from  
1-4pm by appointment. 

 

Holy Week Worship 

!ǇǊƛƭ мΣ Iƻƭȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ²ŀƭƪ (above) 
  1-4pm by appt.—6-8pm open to all 

!ǇǊƛƭ нΣ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ—Online only 
  7pm led by Epworth Youth 

!ǇǊƛƭ пΣ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
No Sunrise Worship—In this year of 
uncertainty, we will not be holding a 
Sunrise Worship this Easter. We look 
forward to re-engaging in this ministry 
for Easter 2022. 

9:30am  Sunday School—In-person & 
online 

10:00am Coffee Fellowship—Rolls, 
muffins, juice & coffee 

10:30am Easter Worship In-person & 
online 

http://www.epworthvalleycity.com/giving
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Christian Education, Dawn Thomsen, Director  
 

Happy Spring everyone!   
We have started back to having In Person Sunday School meeting in the 
gathering space or fellowship hall as a large group & continuing with the Zoom 
for those who aren’t ready to come in person yet.  It has been so fun seeing 
everyone returning again!  Thank you to Brenda Lint for doing a fun Palm Sunday 
Children’s Palm procession & music.   

As we continue in this weird year, I am planning to still have Sunday School on Easter Sunday & 
give out some goody bags to any kids who come.  Be sure to check out the next page for 
information on our new “Easter Photo Hop!”  This is a new family fun idea that I found. 

нлнм 5ŀƪƻǘŀǎ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ŀƳǇǎ 
It is time to start thinking about summer camp again!  If you have previously attended one of our 
amazing camps, you should have already received your camp brochure in the mail.  There are 
camps for all ages/interests & UMW & UMM pay for half your fee.  To register for camp, go to 
www.dakcamps.org.  When checking out, enter the /ƘǳǊŎƘ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ /ƻŘŜΥ оонолм/! for it to 
figure what your portion of the fee & to bill the church for the rest.  9ŀǊƭȅ .ƛǊŘ 5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ƛǎ !ǇǊƛƭ 
олǘƘ!  If you have any questions, please contact me! 

/ŀƳǇ {ǳƴŘŀȅ is April 18th.  Feel free to wear your camping 
apparel and learn more about camps from adults and kids 
who have participated before. /9 ƛǎ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƭǳƴŎƘ 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ  /ƻƳŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΗΗ 

±ŀŎŀǝƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΗ 
It is time to start planning & looking ahead to our “Knights of North Castle” VBS!  
We are planning for June 14-18 with options to have everything outside around the 
church.  Please let me know where you would like to help to make this the most 
fun & successful VBS yet! 

 
[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ !ƘŜŀŘΥ 

May 2nd  – Confirmation Sunday 
May 16th  -High School & College Graduates Recognition! нлнл-нм IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ϧ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ 
DǊŀŘǳŀǘŜǎΥ  DǊŀŘǳŀǘŜ wŜŎƻƎƴƛǝƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ƳŜ 
ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻ ϧ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ǎƻƻƴ! 

May 23rd – Last Day of Sunday school 
June 14th -18th  – Knights of North Castle VBS  

 
Blessings to all! 
 

Dawn  
 
christianed@epworthvalleycity.com 

 

 

 

tƘȅƭƭƛǎ IŀŀƪτaŀǊŎƘ нтΣ мфнт-aŀǊŎƘ пΣ нлнм 
Sincere sympathy to Tim & Linda Haak, Taaren Haak, 
and Leah (Andrew) Beck on the passing of Tim’s 
mother Phyllis. She will also be missed by Tim’s 
siblings, Phyllis’ siblings, 13 grandchildren (Taaren & 
Leah included) and 24 great grandchildren. Please 
keep the Haak family in your prayers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Epworth Finances — 

Another check has come to most of us for COVID 
recovery. Please consider giving a portion of your 
check for Epworth’s COVID recovery. Pastor Dayne 
and the supporting cast has worked hard to keep 
our worship service vibrant online. We are thankful 
for their service. 

Our church building is still heated and the lights 
turned on during the pandemic and we are paying 
our staff.  

There is joy in giving! Thank you for sharing your 
gifts! 

—Finance Committee of Epworth’s Servant 
 Leadership Team 
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In Memory of 5Ŝƴƛǎ IƻǊǎŀƎŜǊ 
—Kari Lyon, to Memorials 
τBruce & Susan Larson, to Building Fund 

In Memory of 5ŜƭƻǊŜǎ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ 
—Kari Lyon, to Memorials 

In Memory of WǳŘȅ bƻǊǘƘǊƛŘƎŜ 
—Kari Lyon, to Memorials 

In Memory of tƘȅƭƭƛǎ Iŀŀƪ 
—Bruce & Susan Larson, to Building Fund 

In Memory of [ƭƻȅŘ aƛƭƭŜǊ 
—Kari Lyon, to Memorials 
—Pat Nielson, to Parking Lot 
—Dave & Tami Hanson 
—Lora Raveling, to Endowment 
—Judy Nicholson, to Parking Lot 
—Margaret Lima, to Memorials 
—Neil & Kelly Pederson, to Parking Lot 
—Mavis Diltz, to Parking Lot 
—Floyce Cummings, to Memorials 
—Mavis Pomeroy, to Memorials 
—George & Jan McCarthy, to Building Fund 
—Marlys Christ, to Matthew 25 
—Fred & Dorothy Schroeder, to Parking Lot 
—Gene & Noreen Smestad, to Endowment 
—Lee H. Wilson, to Christian Education 
—Kara Wilson, to Endowment 

In Memory of {ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜ /ǳƳƳƛƴƎǎ 
—Kari Lyon, to Building Fund 
—Wade & Kim Hesch, to Christian Ed. 
—Michelle Grebel, to Matthew 25 
—Pat Nielson, to Christian Education 
—Dave & Tami Hanson, to Matthew 25 
—Arnold & Brenda Kosobud, to UMW 
—Fred & Dorothy Schroeder, to UMW 
—Darrell & Becky Schroeder, to UMW 
—Neil & Kelly Pederson, to Christian Ed. 
—Jon & Barb Owen, to Christian Education 
—Dennis & Gail Pederson, to Christian Ed. 
—Dan & Emily Thompson, to Christian Ed. 

In Memory of 5Ŝƴƴƛǎ CǊƛŜǎǘŀŘ 
—Bruce & Susan Larson, to Building Fund 

Easter Lilies 
You are invited to share an Easter Lily 
in the sanctuary in honor or in 
memory of loved ones. Lilies will be 
accepted anytime during Holy Week 

and will be moved to the sanctuary on Saturday. 
Please give names to Anita in the office. 

 

Join us for our 
Easter Photo Hop! 

Details can be 
found on page 8! 

http://www.dakcamps.org
mailto:christianed@eporthvalleycity.com
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!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜτhƴƭƛƴŜ 
aŀǊŎƘ оτмп 
aŀǊŎƘ млτмо 
aŀǊŎƘ мтτнл 
aŀǊŎƘ нпτмр 

 

 ̧ƻǳǘƘ DǊƻǳǇ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΥ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ Ϫ т ǇƳΗ 

Hello Everybody, 

 The youth group is doing well! We have 
been working on our Good Friday service. We 
have already recorded it and had a lot of fun 
doing it. You can find it on BOTH Vimeo and the 
church’s YouTube. The youth encourage you to 
go and find the video. They worked hard on this 
since we could not be together for the service. 
Go and support your youth!!! 

We are now trying to decide what we are 
going to do for the next month. The youth have 
had a couple of great ideas, so now it is picking 
which one first.  

 We are also going to start meeting in person 
again! The week after Easter, April 7th will be the 
first week of face-to-face youth group. We will 
continue to wear masks and keep our distance 
but I am looking forward to meeting with the 
youth again. Zoom will also be an option. 

 Once again thank you to everyone who is 
understanding of why we waited to meet in 
person. I appreciate all of those who offered 
words of advice and understanding.  

 

God’s Blessings,  

wȅŘŜƭ {ŀƳǳŜƭǎƻƴ 

%ÈáâÌß 1ÐÚâÚ (ÚÛ 
Begins Thursday, April 1, 2021.  

Families, you have until Saturday, April 3rd to locate and/complete each listed item. Once you 
have found or completed all required items (check your Children’s Message eggs for some); you 
are to take a picture with the members of your family and all the items.  Bring your hand drawn 
picture (#14) to Epworth’s Holy Grounds and show Dawn before 4:00 pm on Saturday, April 3rd 
to collect your prizes and post your photo and video to “Easter Photo Hop” on 
www.epworthvalleycity.com.  

Please email Dawn if you have any questions.  

READY? SET? GO!! HAVE FUN! 

Any leaf to represent the palm branches that the people of Jerusalem spread 
on the road as they welcomed Jesus. (You may cut the leaf to resemble a 
palm branch.) 

Three Coins to represent the 30 pieces of silver that Judas Iscariot received to betray Jesus. 
A small piece cloth or towel to represent the towel that Jesus used to dry the disciples’ feet 

after the Last Supper.  
A piece of bread and juice (any) to represent the Last Supper.  
A flower (real, artificial, or drawn) to represent the Garden of Gethsemane, where Jesus 

went with his disciples to pray before he was arrested.  
A piece of string to represent the rope that was used to tie Jesus up when he was arrested.  
A stem of any plant with thorns (or drawing) to represent the crown of thorns that soldiers 

put on Jesus’ head as they mocked him. 
A small cross to represent the crucifixion of Jesus. You may also choose 3 to find 3 small 

nails. 
A toothpick (or pencil) with one tip dipped in red paint, red nail polish, or you may color 

with marker, to represent the spear used by the soldier to pierce Jesus’ side. 
A small strip of white cloth (or toilet paper) to represent the strips of linen used to wrap the 

body of Jesus before he was placed in the tomb. 
A small stone/ rock/ pebble to represent the large stone placed in front of the entrance of 

the tomb. 
An empty container of your choice to represent the empty tomb.  
An item in your house that reminds you of God’s Love. 
A hand drawn family portrait to represent God creating you unique and special.  
A 10 second video of your family having a dance party to represent that we have JOY 

because Jesus was resurrected. Pick a fun song! 

That’s it!! Now grab your team/family and get on the hunt.  Post your photo and video to 
“Easter Photo Hop” on www.epworthvalleycity.com & stop by Epworth’s Holy Grounds for your 
prizes! 

                             Remember Everyone who participates and responds will WIN!! 

http://www.epworthvalleycity.com
http://www.epworthvalleycity.com
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Congregational Care  

    /ƘǳǊŎƘ CŀƳƛƭȅ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
 

I am happy to say we are 
scheduling a Church Family 
Supper for April 10th! We still 
have health and safety concerns 
caused by COVID-19 and we want 
to keep our Church Family safe in 

the best way possible. So, watch for details 
coming soon that will confirm the time and 
procedure for serving this meal. Thank you 
for your patience and understanding. 
Please know that we have missed these 
times of fellowship and are hopeful we can 
begin to enjoy this event again! Our goal is to 
be responsible and to keep our Church 
Family safe and healthy!  

 VirLyn Hoff,  
 Congregational Care Coordinator 

 

The April lesson from our program book is the healing by Jesus of a woman 
on a Sabbath in one of the synagogues.  The woman has been άbent overέ 
by pain and disability for 18 years.  Wouldn’t it have been easier to just stay 
home?  But there she is.  Jesus heals her ailment.  She άstands upέ and 
praises God! 

I have been feeling somewhat άbent overέ by the past year of fear of COVID – how to protect 
myself and others.  How do we continue our mission service and advocacy for women, children 
and youth in this “bent over” world. 

The courage and faithfulness of the άbent overέ woman enabled her to άshow upέ and to be 
healed and to be able to άstand up.έ 

The Easter story reminds us of the courage of the women who άshowed upέ at the crucifixion of 
Jesus.  Then some of them went to the tomb to find it empty.  Those women άstood upέ to tell 
the Good News! 

Choosing to be courageous and faithful and άshow upέ in the face of fear and discouragement 
opens us to the grace of Jesus Christ.  Choosing to be courageous and faithful, we are met by the 
Risen Christ.   

 It was good to spend time together at our Unit meeting March 17.  Our finances are low, at 
$2,739.43.  Our pledge is paid plus the other offerings that make us a 5 Star unit for 2021 -  those 
5 channels of giving towards the Mission Today Recognition.  Discussions continue on how to hold 
fund raising during a pandemic.   

Circles will evaluate wellness issues about meeting April 15.  Sunny Circle would meet at 10 am in 
church.  Circle of Faith would meet at 7 pm, location TBA.   

With courage and faithful prayer, we United Methodist Women are knitted together by God’s love 
and grace for the purpose of knowing God, for finding freedom as whole persons in Jesus Christ, 
for having a supportive fellowship, for understanding missional service to άstand upέ for women, 
children and youth – Faith – Hope – Love in Action! 

Words from Paul to the Ephesians:  άThe gifts he gave wereΧ for building up the body of ChristΧ 
joined and knit together.έ    (Ephesians 4: 11,12,16) 

—VirLyn Hoff, UMW Unit President 

We Plan on Having a Bazaar!  
After an extra year of 
finding bargains and 
checking out new recipes, 
we are getting ready for 
the bazaar scheduled on 
Saturday,  October 2nd, 

2021! It’s time to replenish our treasury so the 
UMW can support our local organization that 
take care of women and children as per our 
mission statement. 
Watch for the date of the Bazaar meeting and be 
ready to share your ideas for the Best Bazaar 
Ever! 
Wondering how you can help? Popular items 
include baked items, jellies, jams, and other 
tasty treats, gift baskets (you can help shop for 
items from the ideas listed below or fill your 
own basket), craft items such as quilts, pillows, 
bags, items for children. Perhaps you have 
something new you are willing to share. 

Ideas for UMW Bazaar Basket 
Fillers 

Kitchen itemsñtowels, utensils, coffee 
mugs, unique containers. cook books, 

serving dishes 

Menõs itemsñhunting/fishing equipment, 
sports items, tools, books, blankets, gift 

cards 

Childrenõs itemsñbooks, toys, stuffed 
animals, blankets, baby items, games, 

movies 

Womenõs itemsñbooks, candles, blankets, 
scarves, gloves, soaps, lotions 

Holiday itemsñd®cor, napkins, towels, 
mugs, serving dishes 

Items grouped by theme or color work 
very well March Unit Meeting Highlights 

Ash Wednesday Adventure 
Our Ash Wednesday Adventure was very 
well received with 29 people participating! 
Each participant received a guide, 
instructions, and all the materials needed 
for each station at the beginning of the 
adventure. Here are a few highlights! 


